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[bookmark: _GoBack]October 1, 2020
8:00 p.m.


City Council Meeting

Present: Dal Schwendiman, Joseph Powell, Chad Stevens, Raymonda Furness by telephone, Susan Lott, John Briggs, Bart Quayle, 

The Pledge of Allegiance was repeated, and a prayer given by Susan Lott.

[bookmark: _Hlk52300693]The Mayor opened the Public Hearing on the proposed Conveyance of Property to the South Fremont Fire District and there was an explanation of what was being proposed.

The Hearing was opened for Public Comments.   There were no members of the public present to hear discussion, so the hearing was closed.  

Chad Stevens made a motion to suspend the rules to allow for only one reading of the proposed ordinance in its entirety and two times by title only. Joe Powell seconded.  All voted affirmative.

Mayor Schwendiman read Ordinance 2020-01 one time in its entirety and two times by title only.  Joe Powell made a motion to adopt the ordinance, Raymonda Furness seconded.  Roll call vote:  Chad Stevens – YES, Joe Powell – YES, Raymonda Furness – YES.  Motion passes. The Mayor and City Clerk will sign the deed, have it notarized and recorded at Fremont County.

Joe Powell made a motion to accept the minutes for September 3, 2020. Raymonda Furness seconded.  All voted affirmative.

Chad Stevens made a motion to pay the bills submitted for the month of October 2020, Joe Powell seconded, all voted affirmative. 

Mayor Schwendiman spoke with the Council about the City of Teton asking to connect to our sewer system.  The City Council agreed to entertain the idea but will make no decision until after there is a study completed.

John talked to the Council about a problem with the transduces at the water storage tanks.  It had overflowed.  John changed the depth for it to turn off and it has not been a problem since.  He will continue to watch it.

Chad Stevens has contacted Avail Paving to get a quote to patch spots on City Street and Lent Avenue.  The cost is around $6,000.  He also spoke about Fremont County using a slurry seal done by Morgan Construction as something we may look into further. 

The City Council discussed the annual Christmas Lighting and invite resident families to “Adopt A Tree” to decorate.  It was decided to hold it on November 30th.  We will discuss it again at our next meeting.

Joe Powell made a motion to adjourn, Chad Stevens seconded.  Meeting adjourned 10:18 pm.
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